

# MENDON HISTORICAL COMMISSION

Tom Merolli Daniel Byer Kathleen Schofield Janice Muldoon Moors Lynne Roberts Chairman

20 Main Street Mendon, MA 01756 historical@mendonma.gov

MEETING DATE	June 13, 2019
LOCATION	Town Hall
STATUS	1/17/22

PRESENT: Lynne Roberts, Kathy Schofield, Dan Byer, Janice Muldoon Moors, Tom Merolli, Mike Goddard and Jane Lowell

Meeting opened at 7pm.

Demolition Permit Applications – Lynne is waiting to hear back from John Nenart about the Demolition Applications filed for 143 and 145 Hartford Ave East. Chief Kessler and Chief Kurczy have both been contacted that these buildings need to be secured in the interest of public safety. Lynne sent electronic copies of the letter to Tim Aicardi and Gayle Wellman. Phil Dion has reached out to Lynne and sent her photos of 30 Miscoe Road. He is hoping the new owner will consider rehabilitation.

### 2. Board of Selectmen Meeting - update

The Commission members along with Jane Lowell will meet with the Select Board on June 17, 2019 to discuss the transfer of the Town owned properties located at 3 and 13 Main Street.

## 3. Scanner Update

Several members met with the Historical Society to train on the scanner.

## 4. Blight bylaw

Tom has completed a draft of the Blight Bylaw which members have had a chance to review. He will make recommended changes and Lynne will contact Select Board member Tinio and the Planning Board for their input.

### 5. Any other items not anticipated prior to meeting

Mike Goddard came in to discuss the completion of his term with the Commission. Kathy is planning to follow up with the Eagle Scout who was working at Locust Hill Cemetery. The remainder of the brush needs to be cleared and a status on the fence is needed.

Meeting was closed at 8.30pm